
The Magnificat Sept 2018

Events

Friday, Sept 7th 
  Ravinia Night with YES! at 8:00pm.
Saturday, September 8
  Parish Chior Fall Retreat from 8:30am - 2:00 pm
REMINDER: Resume TWO service schedule:
September 9th
Sunday, September 9
  Blessing of Backpacks/Bags/Briefcases
Tuesday, September 18
  BSA Court of Honor
Sunday, October 7
  Adult Forum Special Speaker

Spaghetti Supper Planning Meeting
Please plan to attend the Spaghetti
Dinner Planning Meeting on Wednesday
September 5th at 7 pm; the group will
meet at the church. We are partnering

with the Boy Scout Troop #627 on this event, and invite anyone who's
interested to join in. Questions? Please contact Andy Campbell.

Parish Choir Fall Retreat
Do you have an interest in singing or music and
would like to try singing in our parish choir? Our
rehearsals start back in September and to get us
ready we are having a Fall Retreat.  Join us at our
church on Saturday, September 8, 2018, from
8:30am - 2:00 pm for a time of prayer, learning,
and fellowship. This is a great time to see how we
rehearse, meet the people that are already in the

choir, and learn a little bit more about singing. We are honored to
have Russ Boulton from First Federated Church in Peoria, IL as our
guest clinician for this retreat. If you have more questions or you
would like to R.S.V.P to this event, please email Westley at
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whodges@westleyhodges.com.

Blessing of Backpacks/Bags/Briefcases

   

Blessing of Backpacks/Bags/Briefcases -
Sunday, September 9 

- as we kick off the new program year, bring your backpack or bag or
briefcase or whatever you carry with you to school or work, and we'll
ask God's blessing on the work you do in the world.

Children's Chapel at Annunciation
We are happy to announce that Children's
Chapel will resume on
Sunday, September 9.
We look forward to another exciting year
of helping our young people, ages 11 and
under, grow in their faith. It is our hope
that this alternative worship offering

during the sermon and prayers will enrich the children's church
experience and spiritual growth. Children (and parents who desire to
accompany them) should follow the 2nd Crucifer out of the Nave
following the Gospel reading. If you have questions or would like to
be a facilitator, please contact Rev. Elizabeth or Susan Schrunk.

Children's Chapel Schedule for 2018-2019
Sept 9, 23, 30; Oct 7, 14, 28; Nov 4, 11; Dec 2, 9; Jan 6, 13; Feb 3,
10, 24; Mar 3, 10; Apr 7, 14 ; May 19

Scouting - Court of Honor

Troop 627 is celebrating their 25th
Anniversary this month during their fall
Court of Honor.  Please come and join in
the celebration on

Tuesday, Sept 18th @ 7 pm.
 

Special Guest Speaker
Spousal abuse does not just

hurt the adults. 
 
Please join us Sunday, October 7th at the
Adult Forum when Charlene Quint will speak
to us about the epidemic of Spousal Abuse
and what Lake County has
to offer the people who are
being abused ... and the
children who live and
witness the abuse. And,
perhaps, how you can be of

assistance.
 
Click here for Charlene's bio.  

of Religions
Join us this fall for an adult
forum series presented by
parishioner John Herbert, a
former Roman Catholic deacon
with an MA in Theology,
focusing on Interfaith
Studies. The series begins
Sunday, September 9th, at
9am in the adult forum room.
This adult education series will
be divided into six parts,
beginning with a history of
religion(s) as we have come to
understand them, followed by
an in-depth look at the
Abrahamic Faiths; Judaism,
Christianity and Islam. A closer
look will be taken at the various
denominations of Christianity,
where we will identify their
similarities and differences.
Our sessions will end by
exploring Hinduism, the oldest
known religion in the world,
along with Buddhism, Jainism
and the Sikh and Baha'i faiths.
Famed University of Chicago
theologian Martin E. Marty once
said, "Religion is the cause of
most of the killing in the world
today.  It is also responsible for
most of the healing in the world
today." With this in mind, the
goal of this class will be to
learn the facts about various
faiths, providing us with an
understanding of love and
peace, so we can walk with all
others as we search for a better
understanding of our God.  

Recto r's  Study Groups 
The Rector Study Groups will
resume meeting on September
12/13.  The first book we'll be
reading and discussing this fall
is "Finding God in the Margins:
The Book of Ruth" by Carolyn
Curtis James.

Wednesday morning 10am
Thursday evening 7pm. 

@ the church

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001B_X-4aRr9sjpLwU6keS7DrKAVQpQ-7u0WJQtLOvdsw5Z8c3FePfwm3XVQLqUwdurts-4TCFwCJB0fyMUDK3CxQ8WNTajF6-SaL520BAHg_nPCXmAlnGNkjSG-LtFQ9y-rGGWlU93R8tcYyAjmLSxrdU4MSrVgE8pn3baFJFhsbr67TCPpho2idyuKPUOP5SRp9V2FE91XykHlQMTIUK7lNb0V-aMO3ASDcpXn6pyyeCHD_hVzpnYVQOLvn0KAzCp&c=&ch=


Meditation Sessions
Barbara Crowe, who has been leading the monthly
meditation sessions, will be resuming sessions this
fall.  Look to the Parish New for more information
about when sessions.

NOTES FROM THE NURSE
Dale Sander, RN

FLU AND STRESS
  This year's flu shots have a change in some of the
viruses it targets.  The optimal shot has four strains of
KILLED virus.  This is for people age 5 to on up.  The
Senior Shot for us folks 65 and older is designed to
give a more powerful protection.  There is a nasal mist vaccine
available again, please keep in mind that this vaccine has LIVE virus
in it! If you are pregnant please consult your physician before you get
your immunization.  ENOUGH!  GET YOUR SHOT!!
I wanted to add a couple of new ideas about relieving STRESS. 
Nurses and hopefully many others wash their hands frequently.  You
might want to allow what is bothering you to go down the drain. 
Another thing might be to strike a power pose for a few minutes, like
Wonder Woman,Superman, or maybe Super Nurse!  (hands on hips
and chest out)(best not in public)..  One other help, GRATITUDE ..Re-
read Deacon Linda's article of last month.  STAY WELL!! 

From Our Rector
Rev. Elizabeth Molitors

If you've ever been
in my home ...

Read on

From Our Deacon
Linda Lutter

When I was outside      playing
games ...

 Read on

From Our Director of Music
Westley Hodges

A ♪ from our Director of Music: 
Wow! What a great Summer ...

Read on 

From Our Sr. Warden
Mike Bill

Season of Change  ...

Sunday Night Live

 Youth Education
3rd Sunday of the Month
Sunday, Sept 16th

Full schedule and details on
the website!

Prayer Time

Evening Prayer
First  Wednesday of the
Month:  Wed, Sept 5th @ 7pm

Morning Prayer
FOURTH FRIDAY!  
September 28th.
Begin your day with Fabulous
Fourth Fridays this Summer ...
Prayer, Party, and PADS.  
9:00 am Morning Prayer
9:45 am Breakfast at local
restaurant, Noon we will be
making the PADS lunches ...
... come join us in a time of
prayer, fellowship, and feeding
the homeless.  Call/text Deacon
Linda Lutter with questions
and/or suggestions, 847-340-
3253 or email at
lindalutter@hotmail.com. 

Book Club

Book Club 
Book C lub West
When:  Mon, Sept.  10th  , 7pm -
9pm
Where:  O'Morchoe's

Book C lub East
When: Mon, Sept 17th , 6pm - 8pm
Where: Potestas Pizza, 434 S Green
Bay Rd, Waukegan, IL 60085, USA

Youth Group

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001B_X-4aRr9sjpLwU6keS7DrKAVQpQ-7u0WJQtLOvdsw5Z8c3FePfwm204lqlFnmWcbAgfDrvsFor4816xxxWIFt-OiH4E97W7Nl8CeAoWseEGzPkZqAqtRD1og5AqJqzAP9JdDMGEoXhJ4da3hseIIOmLNm-GnQ3EvKVilU7gcsViW66qo9VmHxJ236iEPKuGotU88m3soaoIO5pl1aoUvs_fYbl-gyKhN4_BbFOUwoL6hejtx_dkpBhA3J39GGOH&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001B_X-4aRr9sjpLwU6keS7DrKAVQpQ-7u0WJQtLOvdsw5Z8c3FePfwm3XVQLqUwdurdBnuuu5YPGTtXnY2wfqdJ97ELn94eJ8GsEOF6X-dzD9cVDFsaT9H30UHHQr84wcR4QEWqDyjcuqxaT5REFVUvHRZ_ufXYFLlA-1sMR0b91moyJW8-1RG-4hArUTzg9rUK9M6Va-xGke9r6BVBfRlnQLhOPHe47kd4ZSWUiC-OgQ_zgfauMNQfOZzThGZ4h9D&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001B_X-4aRr9sjpLwU6keS7DrKAVQpQ-7u0WJQtLOvdsw5Z8c3FePfwm204lqlFnmWc6qBLnGrBIYf6-lfMzFea3sWkV486-mWLude1tsVN0vrJBw9ENTpHBysVBteQFdwyTAnI5yA4mP25WXIVnQxHoOm-lDfqFkaJedbIL9es0oh8e--LVORBSKNbwXpdx5FkSEC2L7dvoxARz3eZeQetuV1XY4I_-hoErZaxv1Zm8QvFagm7L5wYtcMCJ1Gorvo_&c=&ch=


 Read on

From Our Jr. Warden
Maggie Attiyeh

 Like many of you, I ...

Read on

HOSPITALITY HOTLINE
Well, a very successful picnic has passed marking pretty much the
end of the summer schedule here at Annunciation. Thank you to all
those who helped with the picnic especially Deb Bill for organizing the
food, the men's group for set up/tear down and the youth group for
doing the games. Also, thank you so much to all of you who have
provided us with wonderful food throughout the summer. It was
delicious.
 
So, now we have two coffee hours each week. Which, of course,
means I will be obsessing about host sign ups!! As of this writing, we
do not have anyone signed up for after the 8 AM service on
September 9 nor anyone signed up for after the 10 AM service on
September 23. Please check your calendars and sign up if you can.
 
Our hosts for the rest of September are as follows:
September 2 (last summer scheduled service): Robison/Shrunk
September 9 after 10 AM service: Berry/Whipple
September 16 after 8 AM and 10AM service: Finance Committee
September 23 after 8 AM service: Johnsons
September 30 after 8 AM service: Myers/Lutter
September 30 after 10 AM service: Fultons
 
There are several themed coffee hours coming up but there are still
many spots open across the last few months of this year. So, please
sign up as you can.
 
Also, please remember to use the allergen cards which are in a plastic
baggie in the coffee hour tote.
 
As always, if you have any questions, please contact me.
 
Miriam Berry
Hospitality Vestry Liaison

Outreach Central
SAVE THE DATES: 
CROP Walk - October 21
Giving Tree Kick-Off - November 4
Veteran's Sock Hop - November 10  

Read on to see what is going on ...

Atoma - Latin for Indivisible,
Atomic, that which cannot be cut.
Atoma - "Annunciation" for
Youth Group!
Atoma - Mission - to provide a
safe and fun space for our
youth; to interact & socialize
with one another, to develop
friendships with peers who are
being raised with a common
set of values, and to
comfortably comment on their
faith & its role in their daily lives.

5th grade and up. 

Come and play with us. Look to
the Parish News for our next
meeting or contact Beth/Bill
Hagan if you have any
questions.

unch Bunch

Date:  
Wednesday, Sept. 26th
Time: 1:00pm-2:00pm

Location:  Location in Parish
News

For reservations contact Jane
Schaefer at 224-372-7940 or at
cs.js@comcast.net

Mens Group

 

Second Saturday of the
month from 9am-11am

Sat, Sept 8th, 9am - 11am

Feed My Starving
Children

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001B_X-4aRr9sjpLwU6keS7DrKAVQpQ-7u0WJQtLOvdsw5Z8c3FePfwm3XVQLqUwdur4wFP3O39G63bcy55yq4FJY-2eIIOO_nIKNvHcG8AwdAR4Z6vu2IjZb6KIjppO_KkfTfqEQaF2oSu21QE8b6duXu1msbqA2b15Te7szgHlMSxtwyBdlmMPTQjyLhzS3xk3Pvlmk4GeG2n0vlDNmcuTJxNJ-kLh_iZ66PrZkZyGLgLtn2flRA0b5ZaG-W39dz4&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001B_X-4aRr9sjpLwU6keS7DrKAVQpQ-7u0WJQtLOvdsw5Z8c3FePfwm3XVQLqUwdurrDBfZlNIXPOWCMUVEVUCu-CZ1K2w4irm9NlEYhd4SoLX1IcuJyG251aNOpZSI-2-itGkLbmO8LXqU4pzugA4cthb-0mtEwes54iuMElkUcNBtgVs8QE3bN-bJsadWgZnMABqZH7zbBT0JbC3C3Eou986VhncaXYCupafG5xyh2VidUppHjRVtsWMyCQwBP9r&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001B_X-4aRr9sjpLwU6keS7DrKAVQpQ-7u0WJQtLOvdsw5Z8c3FePfwm3XVQLqUwdurvXliTZnB0-DMinvhWXFLvq-7tfmojQ_Hyu7cfVJF5dyEYYF7PG7NM3w8vqQazJ0RvYrfjHu66wfKsoyTNGQNvlkNrSpjyQFvtHNxthmJCw1QeUI_qA873kvFf-2AHO3A_i0Wz3mHEnfHfzUEaiPz2cfFnUYy83rtVeogA_NhWSuZVO-68_MZQkPd73zDc176&c=&ch=
mailto:cs.js@comcast.net


Miriam Berry, Outreach Communications

Gurnee Parade Recap

 

 

  

  

  If you would like to be a part of
this ministry of feeding the
hungry please join us.  Mark
your Calendars ... Here are the
Saturday dates, 

9:00 am to 11:00 am
+Sept 29th

Last Saturday every
Month

God's Peace and Blessings!
text/call @ 847-340-3253
Lindalutter@hotmail.com 

PADS Summer
Lunch ...

 
 
 
 
 

 
September 28th - Noon

A huge thank you to all who
helped buy lunch food, make
lunches, and deliver the
lunches to PADS in Waukegan
in July and August ... Dottie
Herdliska (Queen of the meat
sandwiches), Steven Kulbis,
Simon Carr and his friend
Jeremiah, Deb Bill, Jami
Haines, Pam Myers, Jennifer
James and her friend
Heather Buddenhagen, Dan
and Sue Whipple, Elizabeth
Danos, Cheri and Mark
Johnson, Deb and Stan



Parish Picnic Recap

See you on Church (any day of the week)!

Gallinger, Samantha, Riley,
Charlie, and Lincoln Robison,
and my co-chair Christine
Hughes. 

~ 
Deacon Linda Lutter

Meet Our Vestry

Sr. Warden - Mike Bill
Jr. Warden - Maggie Attiyeh

Vestry - Mirium Berry, Andy
Cambell, Beth Hagen, Susan
O'Morchoe, Michael Chatlien, Dan
Whipple, Cindy Hibbard Andrea
Lindblad

Rector - Rev. Elizabeth Molitors
Clerk - Charles O.Morchoe.


